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CHARLOTTE COUNTY-PUNTA GORDA

METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION

BICYCLE/PEDESTRIAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE (BPAC)
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON FEBRUARY 27, 2020 AT THE
CULTURAL CENTER OF CHARLOTTE COUNTY, PRESIDENTS ROOM, 2280 AARON STREET, PORT CHARLOTTE, FLORIDA
MEMBERS ATTENDING

K. Stephen Carter (Chair) Historical/Cultural 

Karen Freeman, Bike Business Representative

Robert Logan, Mid-County Representative

Ben Turner, West County Representative

Court Nederveld, South County Representative

Pauline Klein, Bicycle Club

David L. Allen, Mid-County Representative 

MEMBERS ABSENT

Betty Staugler, South County Representative

Vacant-West County Representative

ADVISORY AND OTHERS PRESENT

Deborah Chesna, FDOT
Tony Conte, Charlotte County School Transportation Director

Mike Koenig, Charlotte County Parks and Recreation 

Gene Pawlowski, Citizen

Gary Harrell, MPO Director
Gene Klara, MPO Planner

1. Call to Order & Roll Call

Chair Stephen Carter called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. 
2. Election of 2020 Officers
Chair K. Stephen Carter relinquished the Chair position to Gene Klara for the purpose of conducting the election of the 2020 BPAC Officers.  Mr. Klara asked for nominations for the position of BPAC Chair. 

Robert Logan nominated K. Stephen Carter to serve as BPAC Chair.  Robert Armstrong seconded the nomination.  There being no further nominations, K. Stephen Carter was declared Chair for 2020 by unanimous acclamation.

Chair Carter opened the floor for nominations for BPAC Vice Chair.

Court Nederveld nominated Ben Turner to serve as BPAC Vice Chair.  David Allen seconded the nomination.  There being no further nominations Ben Turner was declared Vice Chair for 2020 by unanimous acclamation.
3.  Public Comments on Agenda Items
There were no public comments on Agenda Items.
4. Chair’s Report
Chair Carter stated he would integrate his Report throughout the meeting as specific agenda topics are discussed.         
5.  Consent Agenda:  
 Approval of Minutes:  December 16, 2019 Meeting
Chair Carter asked the Committee to review and approve the Minutes of the December 16, 2019 meeting.
A Motion was made by Robert Logan to approve the Consent Agenda. David Allen seconded the Motion, and the Motion was approved unanimously.
6. Project Priorities Discussion 
Gary Harrell stated that the MPO is required to annually develop a list of project priorities as a part of the Transportation Improvement Program. Mr. Harrell noted that the MPO receives project candidates from Charlotte County and the City of Punta Gorda and that the list of projects will be presented as a draft at the March 11, 2020 Technical and Citizens’ Advisory Committee Meetings and the March 23, 2020 MPO Board meeting.  The final 2020 Project Priority list, Mr. Harrell noted will be adopted by the MPO Board at their May 18, 2020 meeting.

In reviewing the list, a discussion ensued on the use of the terms sidewalks versus multi-use recreational trails (MURTS).  Mr. Harrell explained that those sidewalk/MURT projects on US 41 are designated based on the preference of the City of Punta Gorda and Charlotte County with projects on the east side of US 41 desiring MURTS and the west side desiring sidewalks.

This led to a discussion of an issue raised by Court Nederveld.  Mr. Nederveld has observed that at the north trail head of the Cape Haze Pioneer Trail could gain access to a section of land that would allow riders to continue without experiencing a roadway crossing.  Discussion continued with members noting this land may be owned by the Publix Supermarket Corporation.  It was agreed that the MPO would discuss this issue with County staff to ascertain the ownership and limits of this piece of property to determine the feasibility of obtaining an easement or access to this property that could possibly access the Publix Shopping Center.

7.  Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) Adoption of Goals and Objectives and 

     Population/Employment Estimates
Gary Harrell began his discussion by showing attendees a nine-minute video on the 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) prepared in conjunction with CC-TV 20.  Using members from MPO Committees and Punta Gorda Airport as well as MPO staff the video describes concerns and goals identified through the development of the 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan.  

After the well-received video was shown, Mr. Harrell stated that the MPO held a series of Workshops on February 25 and 26, 2020 at West, Mid and South County venues.  Gene Klara noted that over 70 people attended these public participation opportunities held to identify transportation “needs” as a part of the development of the 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP).  Mr. Klara noted a second series of Workshops to identify “cost feasible” options will be scheduled in mid-June 2020.  

Mr. Harrell reviewed the attached 2045 Population and Employment maps and described Traffic Analysis Zones (TAZ).   Mr. Harrell noted that TAZ’s are essentially units of geography that vary in size though generally encompass under 3000 people.
Mr Harrell noted that the 2045 LRTP Draft Executive Summary will be presented to BPAC members at their September 24, 2020 meeting.
8.  FDOT Bicycle/Pedestrian Coordinator Report
Deborah Chesna discussed recently compiled FDOT District One crash and injury data sustained by pedestrian and bicycle users.  Ms. Chesna noted that this data was compiled and analyzed over a five-year timeframe (2014-2018) to aid in determining crash causes and improve upon the State’s long-term goal of “Vision Zero.  Ms. Chesna stated that the data indicate that 47% of District One crashes involving motor vehicles and pedestrian and bicycle users occur on rural high speed roadways and that approximately 24 % of all people killed in vehicular crashes were pedestrians or bicyclists.  Ms. Chesna noted that in Charlotte County approximately two pedestrians or cyclists are injured every week, with a pedestrian or cyclist killed every two months in Charlotte County.

This information led to a lengthy discussion among members and FDOT and MPO staff on current State laws and penalties incurred by motorists who injure pedestrians and cyclists, and by those motorists who lack proper driver licenses, vehicle registration or required automobile insurance.  This discussion then led to the BPAC asking the MPO to prepare a letter for the BPAC Chair recommending Charlotte County research and consider hiring a full time Bicycle-Pedestrian Safety Coordinator.  It was envisioned by members that this person would be tasked with the goal of reducing crashes, injuries, and fatalities, improve motorist and rider education and increase awareness of rider, walker and motorists interaction.

A motion was made by Court Nederveld and seconded by Bob Logan requiring the placement of safety stickers on Charlotte County Sheriff vehicles and Charlotte County vehicles.  These stickers would be placed on the back bumper of Sheriff vehicles stating that motorists give a least three (3) feet of distance between their vehicle and a bicyclist or pedestrian.  The motion was passed unanimously.    
Ms. Chesna also stated that Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) Grants can be applied for and that these Grants replaced the Transportation Investment Generating Economic Activity (TIGER) Grant program.  The purpose of these Grants Ms. Chesna noted, is to improve access to reliable, safe and affordable transportation.   
9.  Charlotte County Report
Mike Koenig stated that $3.9 million has been committed for the design and implementation of bicycle-pedestrian related projects identified in the Charlotte County Regional Bicycle-Pedestrian Master Plan.  He stated that an additional $12.1 million could be available for addition bike and pedestrian projects if the one-cent sales tax referendum is approved by voters in November 2020. 

Mr. Koenig stated that CALTRAN Engineering Group of Miami Florida has been selected as the firm to begin work on the $110,000 Feasibility Study Grant provided by FDOT for the SUN Trail segment from the US 41 and SR 776 intersection in Murdock to the Myakka State Forest west of Jennings Blvd. The contract Mr. Koenig noted awaits execution.  

10.  City of Punta Gorda Report
Gary Harrell noted that the Alligator Creek pedestrian bridge was complete and open. 

11.  Sheriff’s Office Report-Public Safety
There was no Sheriff’s Report 

12.  Citizen Comments
There were no Citizen Comments

13. Staff Comments

Gary Harrell stated that the 2045 LRTP Cost Feasible Workshops are tentatively scheduled for mid-June 2020 and subsequent analysis of cost feasible projects identified in the needs plan 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP), may require moving the June 11, 2020 BPAC meeting.  Mr. Harrell stated that a BPAC meeting date moved to July 2020 would then allow BPAC member comments on the cost-feasible aspect of the LRTP.  Mr. Harrell stated that the MPO will contact BPAC members and Advisory Personnel when a date in July for the next BPAC meeting is finalized.   

Gene Klara informed members that Workshops in support of the cost-feasible aspect of the LRTP will be scheduled for mid-June 2020.  When Workshop dates, times and venues are finalized, all BPAC members and Agency support staff will be contacted for their attendance.    
14.  Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned by Chair Carter at 4:22 p.m.
